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MEMO 
 
To:   The Federal Communications Commission 
From: Bonnie Passarella, Esq. 
Date:   January 16, 2022 
RE:  Renewal of License:   Fee Waiver Request for WBJB-FM  
 
The purpose of this Memo is to formally request the Federal Communications Commission (FCC) waive 
the fees for radio broadcast station WBJB-FM (Frequency 90.5 MHz;  Channel 213;  Facility 7116).  The 
FCC previously determined that WBJB-FM is a noncommercial education FM broadcast station as per 
Code of Federal Regulations § 73.503. WBJB-FM has operated and will continue to operate in accordance 
with 47 C.F.R. § 73.503. 
 
Thank you for processing and approving said Request. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
BROOKDALE COMMUNITY COLLEGE – WBJB-FM 
 
Bonnie Passarella 
By:    Bonnie Passarella, Esq. 
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